
PVQ Board and Committee Chairs 
 
President: Patti Asamura 808-265-0764, mikiann@msn.com 
Vice President: Sheron Mozzone 360-893-5671,  
mikesheron@comcast.net 
Secretary:  Janet Casement ,253-848-0942, 
j_casement@comcast.net  
Treasurer: Kathy Clark 253-905-5065,  
clarkcircus6@aol.com 
Advertising/Public Relations: NEED volunteer 
Block of the Month/Fat Quarters: Susan Butenko  
253-847-8409, bsbutenko001@q.com 
Community Service: Darla Running 360-483-8484,  
darlarunning@gmail.com 
Susan Butenko, 253-847-8409, bsbutenko001@q.com 
Susan Treloar 253-820-2235,  
nimbletheedle@earthlink.net 
Hospitality:  Linda Johnson 253-863-5719 
Kat Stahl 253-770-7491, kreativekatt@comcast.net 
Membership: Diane Thompson 253-845-3274,  
dthomcat@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor: Kim Smith  253-905-3805 
SEND ALL NEWSLETTER ARTICLES TO: 
pvqquiltscraps@hotmail.com &  
cc to: kimjsmith862@msn.com 
Deadline for articles is the Saturday following the Board 
meeting 
Programs: Colleen Wise 253-380-9498,  
pvqprograms@hotmail.com 
Audio/Visual: Colleen Wise 253-380-9498,  
wisemaas@msn.com 
Hero Quilts: Karen Woodward 808-224-2907, 
Karen@hawai@aol.com 
Raffle Quilt 2022: “Cobblestone” 
Design Coordinator: Susan Butenko 253-847-8409,  
bsbutenko001@q.com 
Raffle Quilt 2022 Guardian:  Susan Butenko  
253-847-8409, bsbutenko001@q.com 
Raffle Quilt Ticket Coordinator: April Fredericks  
253-970-5626, aprilisathome@comcast.net 
Cascade Retreat: May 5-8, 2022   
Kat Stahl 253-906-4737, kreativekatt@comcast.net 
Kathy Clark 253-905-5065, clarkcircus6@aol.com 
Seabeck Spring Retreat: March 10-13, 2022  
Kat Stahl 253-906-4737, kreativekatt@comcast.net 
Teresa White 253-588-4245 
Seabeck Fall Retreat:  October 12-16, 2022  
Cora Russell 253-848-6113, corarussell@hotmail.com 
Janet Casement 253-848-0942 
Sunshine:  Diane Hopper 253-569-8423 
partyathome@msn.com 
Webmaster:    
 
 
 

QUILTSCRAPS 
New Website: https://www.puyallupvalleyquiltguild.com 

Old Website: https://puyallupvalleyquilters.shutterfly.com/# 
 

Mt View Community Center 
3505 122nd Ave E 
Edgewood, WA 98372 
6:30pm Meeting 
7:00pm  Program 
Wednesday, December 8, 2021 
In Person and Zoom Virtual  
Meeting-See Article December 2021 

Puyallup Valley Quilters 
Christmas Extravaganza 2021 

 
We will be having an in person evening of dessert, 

games, an ornament exchange and socializing.  
 

Wednesday, December 8, 7-9pm 
Manorwood  Club House 

2716 Manorwwod Dr SE, Puyallup 
 

What to bring: 
 

A dessert to share 
 

A handmade ornament  
(Doesn’t have to be made by you) 

 
6 each 2 1/2” fabric strips for game  
(Christmas or winter themed fabric) 

 
PVQ will supply drinks (hot cider, punch, water) and 

paper products, utensil, and cups 
 

Hopefully you’ve responded to the email invite and 
will be able to join us. 

 
Should be a fun evening, look forward to seeing 

everyone! 

If there is someone you’d like to see, contact Colleen 
Wise at pvqprograms@hotmail.com.  

Upcoming Speakers/Events for PVQ 2021/2022 

Dues are Due! 
September was the start of our new year.  

Please pay your dues by promptly and  
complete a new form so our records will 

be up to date 



PVQ Board Meeting Minutes November 8, 2021  
 
Attendees: Patti Asamura, Kathy Clark, Colleen Wise, Diane Thompson, Susan Butenko, Cora Russell, Kat Stahl, Sheron 
Mozzone, Kim Smith and Janet Casement 
 
President: Patti Asamura brought the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  
 
Kat Stahl made motioned to approve the minutes from the October 11, 2021 board meeting. Kathy Clark seconded.  
The minutes were approved as written. 
 
Puyallup Valley Quilt Guild Christmas Party to be held December 8, 2021 from 7-9pm at The  Manorwood Clubhouse. Bring 
yourself, dessert and a homemade ornament (either one you made or made by someone else).  The board members  
finalized all the details for the party. 
 
A discussion is still on the table about possibly finding a new meeting place. Colleen Wise is checking with Celebration  
Lutheran Church and also checking in on the audio/visual equipment at Mt. View Community Center. If anyone else can 
think of a place to hold our meetings let Patti Asamura or one of the board members know. We are hoping to get a place 
closer to Puyallup.  
 
There will be no board meeting in December unless there is an emergency.   
 
Treasurer/Advertising: Kathy Clark said there are two more possible advertisers. She wrapping up paying bills for retreats. 
 
Newsletter: Kim Smith is getting low on US postage stamps. She will need to purchase a roll. She will put together an invite 
to the December party for everyone to rsvp by November 30th.  
 
Membership: Diane Thompson reported 4 new members. We want to welcome all the new members. Kim Smith and Diane 
will be working on a new brochure for PVQ, and going over the roster for 2021/2022 to make sure they both have accurate 
information. 
 
Community Service: Susan Butenko said there will be no pick up/drop off in December. If you have anything for  
community service you could bring it to the Christmas party.  
 
Raffle Quilt: Susan Butenko is having tickets printed and will possibly have them at the December meeting. She will also 
bring the raffle quilt to show everyone.  
 
Programs: Colleen Wise is looking for speakers for the 2022 year.  If you have any suggestions send them her way.  
Colleen found the owner of all the quilts that had been stored at the Karshner Museum for many years. They all belonged to 
Eileen Peacher. Eileen was excited for their return.  
 
Fall Seabeck Retreat: Cora Russell reported that there were 21 guests that went. We all had fun!!  
The next Fall retreat will be October 12-16, 2022. We will all be sleeping in the Spruce and sewing in the meeting house.  
 
Spring Seabeck Retreat: Kat Stahl said It is happening and we will be sewing in the new Pines building.  Some of us might 
be sleeping in either Pines or The Firs. Not sure if there is still room but you can contact Kat.  
 
Cascade Retreat: Kat Stahl said it is a go also! 
The Cascade retreat is Mother's day weekend 2022.  There also might be still room at the Cascade retreat contact Kat if  
interested.  
 
At 9:07pm and with no further discussion a motion to adjourn was made 
by Diane Thompson and seconded by both Colleen Wise and Sheron 
Mozzone and the meeting was adjourned.  
 
Minutes submitted by Secretary 
Janet Casement 
 

Our next board meeting will be  
Monday January 10, 2021 

(December board meeting cancelled) 
 

The Board Meeting is open to all members.  
We especially appreciate having each  

committee represented.  
We welcome your participation and input. 

 
If you want to attend, please email Newsletter 

Editor at pvqquiltscraps@hotmail.com and 
request the Board Meeting Zoom link be sent 

to you.  



Welcome New Members! 
 

Colleen Nichols  Carol Sullivan 
Teresa Thormar Amber Kepszar 

Happy  Birthday to You… 
 

Marianne Bastin Diana Friesz 
 Christy Jones  Cora Russell 

Community Service 
 

Hi Everyone, 
 
Janet Casement brought in more pillowcases, April 
Fredericks brought in zipper bags as did Kathy Clark, 
Sheron Mozzone brought in pillow cases and 2 small 
quilts. Diana Friesz brought back a quilt from the fair 
that she bound. Thank you ladies! 
 
Our drop off for December will be at the Christmas 
party. If you took a quilt home from the fair, this would 
be a good time to drop it off.  
 
Thank you everyone! 
 
Susan Butenko 
 
 

HELP WANTED / NEEDED 
 

• Advertising/Public Relations Chairperson: ASAP 
Need someone (or two people) for website, social 
media and advertising 

 
Please contact President Patti Asamura if you are willing 
to help with this position. 

Block of the Month 
 

“Cubes ”  
 

Directions can be found on our  
Shutterfly website.  

https://puyallupvalleyquilters.shutterfly.com/# 
 

I really miss seeing the finished blocks. I hope 
some of you are doing the blocks.   

 

Susan Butenko  
253-381-3683 

 
 

 

2022 Raffle Quilt 
“Vintage Cobblestones” 

The tickets are printed and will be ready 
for pickup at the Christmas Party on  

December 8th.  
The quilt will also be on display at the 

party.  

President’s Message 
 

Happy Holiday Season to you all! 
 
It is the start of the holiday season and I hope everyone is 
excited. A time to spend with family and friends. If you are a 
quilter/crafter it is the busiest time of year getting all the gifts/
projects finished. If you are like me you won't get them all 
done. I have illusions of what I can accomplish. I am looking 
forward to getting together on December 8th and seeing a lot 
of you for our holiday get together. It has been almost 2 years 
since we have been able to meet in person. It you are a long 
distance member or don't feel comfortable yet we will be able 
to Zoom with you and you can still be part of the festivities. 
 
The board is working on securing a place that can accommo-
date our group and provide the ability to Zoom our speakers. 
Hopefully in the next few months. The world is a different 
place and we are committed to keep up with technology  
kicking and screaming. 
 
I hope to see you all in December until then stay safe and 
healthy. 
 
Patti 



AmazonSmile 
 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the 
same products, prices, and shopping features as  
Amazon.com.  The difference is that when you shop  
AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 
0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products to the  
charitable organization of your choice. 
 
Every item available for purchase on www.Amazon.com 
is also available on AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com) at 
the same price.  You will see eligible products marked 
“Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their product de-
tail pages.  
 
For more information about the AmazonSmile  
program, go to www.smile.amazon.com/about.   
That address will take you to a sign-in page for  
shopping Amazon.  Just follow the instructions and within 
5 minutes you will be shopping Amazon as you usually do 
but Puyallup Valley Quilters will be benefiting through 
your shopping.   
 
Note:  be sure to type in PVQ’s full name (Puyallup 
Valley Quilters) when you enter your charity choice. 
 
 Once again, THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING YOUR  
PUYALLUP VALLEY QUILTERS AND THEIR  
ACTIVITIES!! 

Cascade Retreat 
May 5-8, 2022 

 
Cost for the retreat is $279.00 which includes dinner on 
Thurs, 3 meals on Friday and Saturday, and  
breakfast on Sunday.  
2-3 people per room, no private rooms available 
RV camping is also available.  
 
COVID protocol will be whatever is in place at the time.  
 
Any questions, please give me a call. 
 
Kat Stahl 
253-906-4737 
kreativekatt@comcast.net  (email is temporarily out of 
order-best to call) 

Fall 2021 Seabeck Retreat 
 

A fun time was had by all who attended the Fall Seabeck 
Retreat in October!  We played a new to us game, had a 
few fun and useful mystery projects...but most importantly, 
we were able to spend time and visit with our quilting 
friends.  That was so long overdue! 
 
We are already planning for the Fall 2022 Seabeck  
Retreat.  This retreat will be held at the same location,  
Seabeck Conference Center, in Seabeck, Washington,  
October 12 (13)-16th, 2022.  The cost for this retreat is 
$382.00 for Wednesday arrival, and $307.00 for  
Thursday arrival.  All meals beginning with lunch on the 
arrival day thru Sunday lunch are provided.  Each room in 
housing has it's own private restroom, including a 
shower.  All rooms are double occupancy.  Next year we 
are limited to the use of only one building for housing, 
which is the Spruce.  And because we have lost the use of 
the other housing, we are limited to how many can  
attend.  Currently I have 5 openings remaining for the Fall 
2022 retreat.   
 
If you are interested in attend this retreat, please contact 
me by email:  
corarussell@hotmail.com.   
 
Cora Russell 

Seabeck Spring Retreat 
March 10-13, 2022 

 
We have 13 people signed up to attend, need 20 to meet 
minimum. 
 
COVID protocol will be whatever is in place at the time.  
 
Any questions, please give me a call. 
 
Kat Stahl 
253-906-4737 
kreativekatt@comcast.net  (email is temporarily out of 
order-best to call) 

Hero Quilts 
 
For those of you who are still not sure what your 
next project should be, how about a hero      

lap quilt?  
 
Red, white and blue fabrics, no larger than 60” by 60” please. 
We are looking to build up an inventory of finished hero quilts 
with the hope that, if the  
opportunity arises, we can again  
donate to an Honor Flight. There is no firm timetable but 
sometime this summer would be nice. If not  
before.  
 
Thank you in advance.  
 
Questions, please contact Karen Woodward 
808-224-2907 or   karenhawai@aol.com 

PVQ has a group set up on Facebook called  
Puyallup Valley Quilters Guild. Check it out and  
enjoy sharing/communicating with other PVQ  
members. 
https://www.facebook.com/puyallupvalleyquilters/ 


